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Town of Aurora
Additional Items
for Special Council Meeting

Tuesday, August 30, 2016
7 p.m.
Council Chambers

e Delegation (a) Bob McRoberts, Resident
Re: Item 1 - GO Temporary Parking

e Item 2 - CAO16-007 — Metrolinx Parking Coordination Plan
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Legal and Legislative Services
905-727-3123
/ = councilsecretariatstaff@aurora.ca

AU IL()RA Town of Aurora

. 100 John West Way, Box 1000
Youtve in, Goosl Compasey Aurora, ON L4G 6J1

DELEGATION REQUEST

This Delegation Request form and any written submissions or background information for
consideration by either Council or Committees of Council must be submitted to the Clerk’s office by
the following deadline:

4:30 P.M. ON THE BUSINESS DAY PRIOR TO THE REQUESTED MEETING DATE

COUNCIL/COMMITTEE/ADVISORY COMMITTEE DATE: Special Council Meting, August 30, 2016

SUBJECT: Overflow Parking Lot for GO Commuters

NAME OF SPOKESPERSON: Bob McRoberts

NAME OF GROUP OR PERSON(S) BEING REPRESENTED (if applicable):

BRIEF SUMMARY OF ISSUE OR PURPOSE OF DELEGATION:
Brief Recap & Thanks

PLEASE COMPLETE THE FOLLOWING:

Have you been in contact with a Town staff or Council member
regarding your matter of interest? YES NO D

IF YES, WITH WHOM? Al Council Members DATE: Since July 25th ish

I acknowledge that the Procedural By-law permits five (5) minutes for Delegations.

Cormmunity
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/’% Town of Aurora
AURORA council Report No. CAO16-007

Subject: Metrolinx Parking Coordination Plan
Prepared by: Illmar Simanovskis, Acting Chief Administrative Officer
Department: Office of the CAO

Date: August 30, 2016

Recommendation
1. That Report No. CAO16-007 be received; and

2. That staff install additional traffic control measures to minimize traffic from
the Our Lady of Grace Roman Catholic Church parking lot into the North East
Quadrant heritage area along Catherine Avenue and Mark Street; and

3. That staff request that York Regional Police provide additional traffic
management support for the North East Quadrant heritage area to minimize
traffic infiltration along Catherine Avenue and Mark Street during the hours of
5:00 am to 7:00 pm; and

4. That staff report back to Council on the analysis and inventory of parking
areas that can be made available to Metrolinx to offset any lost parking during
station reconstruction as needs arise.

Executive Summary

The purpose of this report is to provide Council with a plan to develop a parking
accommodation strategy in consultation with Metrolinx.

e Our Lady of Grace Roman Catholic Church has entered into an agreement with
Metrolinx to provide temporary overflow parking which will be investigated further
with Metrolinx to determine if alternate solutions will still be considered

e Metrolinx activities are expected to require further overflow parking in the future
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e Recognizing Council’s desire to participate in parking solutions, it is recommended
that an analysis of available spaces be undertaken by staff to inform Council of
potential parking opportunities and risks

Background

To address future population growth and demand for more readily available commuting
options, Metrolinx is undertaking significant improvements to the regional rail commuter
network across the Greater Toronto Area. This plan includes significant improvements
to the Aurora portion of this network which will involve major reconstruction of the
current station along with the introduction of two additional tracks. The benefit of these
improvements will be all day, 15-minute commuter service to Toronto.

This program is proceeding at a rapid pace and Metrolinx has been making efforts to
deliver significant amounts of new infrastructure to meet aggressive schedules. In doing
so, there have been many presentations and meetings with various project teams from
Metrolinx and staff on the various phases of a number of projects.

Being a Provincial agency, Metrolinx has the ability to proceed with projects of this
nature without local approval. However, they have been actively engaged in cooperating
with staff. Recognizing that the pace and scope of projects will increase in the near
future, there is a need to apply a more coordinated approach that will allow for better
information management and communication to Council and the community.

Analysis
Status of Our Lady of Grace Roman Catholic Church Parking Agreement

Metrolinx has confirmed that they have executed an Agreement with the Church and are
unlikely to move away from that agreement. They have recognized the significant
community concerns this arrangement has created for the local community and are
committing to an extensive communication and a safety plan. This includes signage to
direct users through arterial roads, as well as customer care staff to direct their
customers to the new parking area.

As the Town is not party to this agreement, staff are only aware of principles of the
agreement that have been communicated through various channels. Staff will be
revisiting parking needs with Metrolinx to determine if there are any opportunities to
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accommodate these vehicles at other locations and if Metrolinx will consider alternative
solutions to the current agreement with the Church.

Metrolinx Construction Activity at the GO Station Will Further Impact Parking
Capacity

The planned activities in the existing GO station site will further impact parking capacity.
Metrolinx has confirmed that they are open to negotiating other parking arrangements
with the Town. They have not been able to commit to negotiating at this time, however,
it Is anticipated that additional temporary parking will be required as to accommodate
future construction activities considering the significant expansion being planned. These
needs will be communicated to the Town in advance to allow for due process for staff
and Council.

Staff Recognize Council’s Desire to Participate in Providing Parking Solutions

Recognizing that Council has recently expressed an interest in having the Town
participate in the Metrolinx parking program, staff will be investigating temporary parking
accommodation opportunities in the area around the station. Metrolinx is not currently
seeking additional parking capacity, however investigations on available spaces can
proceed at this time.

The attached map provides highlighted Town-owned parking areas that will be further
investigated. Through the evaluation, considerations for availability will include Town
needs, peak period timing and coordination with commuter needs, seasonal impact, and
accessibility.

If directed by Council, Staff will prepare a report on potential parking spaces and seek
direction to engage Metrolinx in negotiating access agreements for overflow parking
needs.

Advisory Committee Review

There is no advisory committee requirement for this report.

Financial Implications

Providing overflow parking to Metrolinx can be an additional source of revenue for the
Town. It is anticipated that similar payments based on market value rates or as
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negotiated, could be secured in exchange for providing additional temporary parking
spaces to Metrolinx.

Communications Considerations

Construction activities planned by Metrolinx will have significant impacts in Aurora over
the next decade. There is a need for Metrolinx to drastically improve their
communication and public education programs and to assist Council and staff in better
anticipating and responding to their activities.

Going forward, an internal project coordination team has been established to better
manage information flow that is currently occurring from multiple Metrolinx project teams
and on multiple projects and issues.

Communications will be provided to Council on a regular basis based on information
collected through Metrolinx as well as planned regular presentations from Metrolinx to
update staff and Council on upcoming activities and decisions.

Link to Strategic Plan

The introduction of an improved commuter system will improve economic activity and
development growth as Aurora becomes a much easier place to access from all areas
across the GTA.

Alternative(s) to the Recommendation

As directed by Council.

Conclusions

Metrolinx will be creating significant infrastructure within Aurora as part of its Regional
expansion plans over the next 10 years. Although long-term benefit will be realized,
there will be a significant impact to the community as various projects are undertaken.

Recognized that concerns raised by Council and the community on recent actions
taken by Metrolinx to secure temporary overflow parking at the Church. Moving
forward, staff seeks to realign efforts to plan for future temporary parking needs
and provide Council with a report that analyzes and identifies possible
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parking accommodations that can be offered to Metrolinx should the need for additional
parking be required in the future.

As there is an agreement in place between with the Church and Metrolinx, the Town
has limited ability to change this outcome. However, Staff are recommending additional
traffic control measures on Catherine Avenue and Mark Street to minimize any
commuter traffic infiltration into the historic north east quadrant.

Attachments

Attachment 1 — Town of Aurora Potential Parking Areas Map

Previous Reports

None

Pre-submission Review

None

Approved for Agenda

¥

@Doug Nadorozny

Chief Administrative Officer

7
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